



New Hampshire Council on Resources and Development NH Office of Planning and Development 100 N Main St., Concord, NH 03301

FINAL ACTION MEMORANDUM

TO:

Sarah L. Stewart, Commissioner

Tracey Boisvert, Administrator, Land Management Bureau

Department of Natural and Cultural Resources

FROM:

Stephanie N. Verdile, Principal Planner M

NH Office of Planning and Development

DATE:

March 11, 2022

Reference:

Surplus Land Review, [2021 SLR 005] (West Stewartstown, NH)

Request from the NH Department of Natural and Cultural Resources to dispose of .1355 acres of land with a small portion of area being used as a part of the

North Stratford to Beecher Falls Rail Trail.

On March 10, 2022, the Council on Resources and Development (CORD) voted to **recommend approval** of the above referenced Surplus Land Review Application #2021 SLR-005.

Cc via email:

Sarah L. Stewart, Commissioner, NH Department of Natural and Cultural Resources

Sarah.L.Stewart@dncr.nh.gov

Tracey Boisvert, Administrator Land Management Bureau

Tracey.L.Boisvert@dncr.nh.gov

Taylor Caswell, Commissioner, NH Department of Business & Economic Affairs

Taylor.Caswell@livefree.nh.gov

Pamela Ellis, Chair, Legislative Long Range Capital Planning and Utilization Committee

Pamela.Ellis@leg.state.nh.us

- ◆ 100 North Main Street, Suite 100 Concord, New Hampshire 03301
- **6**03.271.2341
- visitnh.gov nheconomy.com choosenh.com